

Open Letter: Ensuring Conservative Leadership in the Texas House

December 23, 2024

Dear Representatives Todd Hunter and Denise Villalobos,

As Chairman of the Nueces County Republican Party, I am writing to respectfully urge you to uphold your commitment to the principles of the Republican Party and the voters who placed their trust in you.

We encourage you to vote for a Speaker of the Texas House who is chosen by the majority of Republican members. As the *party of law and order*, it is essential that our <u>Republican Elected Officials</u> adhere to the **Republican Party of Texas Rules** and the **Texas House Republican Caucus Rules**. These rules are in place to ensure the Speaker reflects the values and priorities of Republican voters across Texas.

We commend both of you for not walking out during the Caucus voting process, demonstrating your commitment to integrity and respect for the rules and process of the Caucus.

A Call for Unity

We believe it is vital for Republican Representatives to stand together in supporting a Speaker candidate chosen by the Republican majority. Relying on the majority support of Democrats to secure this important position could create division and weaken our ability to advance conservative policies. The Speaker of the Texas House plays a pivotal role in setting the legislative agenda. It is crucial that this position reflects the Republican majority entrusted with leading Texas forward. The voters of Nueces County have placed their trust in you to champion conservative values, and we ask you to honor that trust by supporting a Speaker selected by the Republican House Caucus majority.

Governor Abbott's Statement

The Governor said it perfectly on his X feed: "I worked this entire year to elect conservative candidates who will pass conservative laws, including school choice. To achieve that goal, we need a Texas House Speaker chosen by a majority of Republicans in accordance with the Republican Caucus Rules." – Governor Gregg Abbott

Commitment to Continued Communication

As Chairman, I remain committed to maintaining open and productive communication with both of you. It is my priority to work closely with our representatives to ensure that a strong conservative Republican Speaker is elected on January 14, 2024. Together, we can reinforce the values we share and ensure the Republican Party remains united in advancing the priorities of Texans.

The Nueces County Republican Party remains steadfast in our mission to hold our elected officials accountable and to uphold the conservative principles that guide our work at every level of government.

Sincerely,

Carmen A. Calderone Jr.

Chairman, Nueces County Republican Party



And the following Members of the Nueces County Republican Party Executive Committee:

Chad	Magill	Vice-Chair / PCT. 42		
Susan	Lamb	Secretary / PCT. 16		
Andrew	Duarte	Sargent at Arms / PCT. 61		
Ed	Bennett	Treasurer		
Connor	Adamson	Legal Counsel / PCT. 128		
Travis	Vest	Parliamentarian		
Nancy	Graves	Fundraising Chair		
Kimberly	Ballenger	Asst. Sgt. At Arms		
Melissa	Knerr	SREC SD20		
Chuck	Burnett	SREC SD20		
Jeneria	Lewis	SREC SD27		
Richard	Milby			
Catherine	Barnes	PCT. 1		
Gil	Hernandez	PCT. 3		
Barbara	Garner	PCT. 5		
Miguel	Briseno	PCT. 6		
Mark	Lawing Sr.	PCT. 10		
Mike	DiMarzo	PCT. 17		
Greg	Chittum	PCT. 19		
Manny	Chapa	PCT. 21		
James	Rose	PCT. 26		
Orlando "Orly"	Sims	PCT. 32		
Suzanne	Guggenheim	PCT. 40		
Jeanne	Whittington	PCT. 41		
Sally	Davis	PCT. 58		
Shannon	Ross	PCT. 59		
P. Gail	Anderson	PCT. 63		
Billy	Mills	PCT. 64		
Brandey	Batey	PCT. 65		
Pamela	Woods	PCT. 66		
Pat	Craig	PCT. 67		
Selena	Guerra	PCT. 69		
Jason	Whiteside	PCT. 70		
Mourad	Hasbaoui	PCT. 80		
Barbara	Jernegan	PCT. 81		
Randy	Jonker	PCT. 86		
Betty Lou	Dalton	PCT. 90		
Carrie	Moore Manna	PCT. 94		



Debby	Hovda	PCT.	100
Robin	Cox	PCT.	106
Krystal	DeVos	PCT.	107
Laura	Milby	PCT.	110
Randy	Farrar	PCT.	119
Roberto	Ramos-Figueroa	PCT.	124
Glenn	Holland	PCT.	126
Larry	Schwing	PCT.	127
Samuel Aundra	Fryer	PCT.	129